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REGULAR SESSION

May 7, 2014
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:15 PM.  Members in attendance were Alesa Walters, Corey Yates, Kaleena Thompson, Susan Gattis, and Denise Joy.  BJ Henry and Dawne Swank, Assistant Principals, were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 13-59 – Susan Gattis made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Corey Yates seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the April 9, 2014 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 13-60 – Kaleena Thompson made a motion to accept the March minutes.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Public Comment: Ms. Swank made mention that the student agenda for the 2014-2015 school year will need to be revised to deal with dress code issues and e-cigarettes.  Revisions may need to be made to the dress code in order to cover these issues.  
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the April financial report and activity budget, dated April 1-30, 2014 submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 13-61 – Alesa Walters made a motion to accept the April financial report and activity budget.  Kaleena Thompson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Governor’s Scholars Program:  Mr. Smallwood discussed the history and purpose of the Governor’s Scholar Program as well as the requirements for admission.  He announced the student’s who will be representing EHS this summer.  They are: Marianna Arce, Gabrielle Collins, Thomas Deaton, Langdon Johnson, Jennifer Pinto, Michael Thompson, and KeeHup Yong.  
B. University of Kentucky Area Health Education Summer Enrichment Program:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Celia Cusick, an EHS sophomore, would be participating in this summer camp program, one of only 20 students accepted each year.  These residential camps are designed to help students enrich their knowledge of health and health career options, giving them hands-on experience in a college setting.  This is coupled with the opportunity to live and learn in a university residence hall while focusing on helping them understand the academic preparation needed to successfully pursue a career in health care. 
C. Naval Academy Summer Program:  Mr. Smallwood shared information on this program with the Council.  EHS sophomore, Esther Min, will be attending this summer program which is located at the Naval Academy in Annapolis.  The Academy program focuses on four areas during the summer STEM program: Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics.  This program is designed to encourage students to pursue a course of study in engineering and technology throughout high school and college. 
III. OLD BUSINESS:  
A.  SBDM Election Results:   Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Melissa Butler was elected for the teacher position and Sonja Warden was elected to the parent position for the 2014-2015 SBDM Council.  The minority position was posted after the parent election and no nominations have been received to date.  The minority position remains open and posted on the SBDM webpage.    
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Informational Presentation on KEES awards by Susan Ryan:  Ms. Ryan spoke to the Council concerning the impact our current grading scale has on KEES awards.  KEES awards have always been based on a 4.0 scale, but KHEAA informed us that we could no longer report GPA using the graduated scale.  Therefore, we must report any grade we consider to be an “A” as 4.0, “B” as 3.0, “C” as 2.0, and “D” as 1.0.  AP classes utilize a 5.0 scale.  Ms. Ryan stated that quite a few parents seem to be confused about how GPA is reported and the Council discussed several options to help clarify this.  It was decided that parents would be sent a letter explaining how GPA is submitted to KHEAA for KEES awards.  
B. Approval of WKU Dual Credit Public Speaking Class for 2014-2015 School Year: Mr. Smallwood shared information about this latest online class offering from Western Kentucky University.  Students who enroll in this course will be awarded college credit from Western Kentucky University and this course will count as an English credit for EHS.  ORDER 13-62 – Kaleena Thompson made a motion to approve the WKU Dual Credit Public Speaking class.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
C. 2014-2015 Professional Development Plan: Mr. Smallwood asked Mrs. Henry to review the Plan with the Council.  ORDER 13-63 – Susan Gattis made a motion to approve the 2014-2015 Professional Development Plan.  Corey Yates seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
D. Senior Honors Night – May 14, 2014 @ 6:00 p.m.  Performing Arts Center T.K. Stone: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Senior Honors Night would be held at 6:00 p.m. on May 14th at EPAC.  During this program, seniors receive recognition for college, university and local scholarships, as well as academic awards.  
E. Important Upcoming Dates for Seniors:  Mr. Smallwood shared the dates, times, and upcoming events for our seniors including the senior spaghetti supper, graduation practice, graduation, and project graduation.  
F. Honors Day – Wednesday, June 4, 2014:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the underclassman honors day schedule with the Council.  The times are as follows: Freshmen – 8:15 a.m. Sophomores – 9:00 a.m. and Juniors – 9:45 a.m. 
V. PERSONNEL:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council of the following open positions:
A. Guidance Counselor
B. Math Teacher
C. Social Studies Teacher

D. Chemistry Teacher

E. PE/Health Teacher

F. Special Education Teacher

G. Head Football Coach

H. Extra Service Positions 
Susan Gattis asked for clarification on how hiring is done at EHS.  Mr. Smallwood stated that he shares all open positions with the Council.  Once positions have been filled; he then informs the Council who he has hired for each position.  Mrs. Gattis stated that when she served on the SBDM Councils at Morningside and T.K. Stone, their principals shared information with the Council concerning each candidate for each position prior to hiring.  She said it was her understanding that this is Kentucky SBDM law and asked for clarification.  Mrs. Franklin stated that she thought Mrs. Gattis was correct, but that she would check the statute and forward the information to her.    
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for June 4, 2014.
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 13-64 – Kaleena Thompson made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 6:09 p.m.  Corey Yates seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
